Mass Intentions

SATURDAY, MAY 27

4PM ++Eleanor Latsko and Joseph Zenel by Sister

SUNDAY, MAY 28

Seventh Sunday of Easter

7AM +Gryskiewicz Family by Seidel Family 9AM Yvonne & Gary Timco: 25th Wedding Anniversary

11AM ++All Deceased Members of Knights of Columbus

and Cardinal Mindszenty Assembly

MONDAY, MAY 29

Seventh Week of Easter

8AM +Richard Landi by Sister, Mary

TUESDAY, MAY 30

Seventh Week of Easter

8AM +Richard Cipriani by Mick Borich & Family

WEDNESDAY, MAY 31

The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary

8AM Those Serving our Country at Home and Abroad by Stefanowicz Family

THURSDAY, JUNE 1

St. Justin

8AM +Deceased Confreres, Parents, Relatives and Benefactors of the Franciscan Order

FRIDAY, JUNE 2

Saints Marcellinus & Peter

8AM Living Confreres, Parents, Relatives and Benefactors of the Franciscan Order

SATURDAY, JUNE 3

St. Charles Lwanga & Companions

8AM +Hattie Andruskiewicz by Annette and Dennis Werger

4PM Parish Family of Mother Cabrini Church

SUNDAY, JUNE 4

Pentecost Sunday

7AM +Edward Zyla by Mary Ann & Stephanie Spatzer

9AM +Troy K. Griffiths by Gram

11AM +Mickey & Mary Anderson by MaryAnn and Bob Barrett

Our Church Bells are Ringing this Week...

In Memory of Richard Landi by Sister, Mary

Friary Mass Altar Candles, Bread & Wine

Special Intention

Friary Sanctuary Lamp

Special Intention

The Week Ahead

Monday, May 29 - Memorial Day - Parish Office closed today

No Mother Cabrini Bingo tonight...holiday, see you next Monday!

Food Prep for Parish Picnic will resume on Wednesday, June 7th at Cabrini Shedé - 9AM

Collection Totals Weekend of May 21, 2017

Offertory: \$4,282.76
Votives: 67.01
Parish Dues: 264.00
Parish Properties Maintenance: 853.41
Parish Utilities: 58.00
Total: \$5,525.18
Trinity Dome: \$72.00

Remember, the Bill-Collector Always Shows Up!! When circumstances prevent you from

attending Mass on a particular weekend, please remember to bring and add your offertory envelopes to the following week's collection. The parish builds its annual budget based on projected income and projected expenses. Shortfalls in any weekend collection income strains our ability to pay our regular occurring parish bills. Thank you and God bless all who support their parish, in good times and in bad, in sickness and in health and

PONDER POINT

Hear, O Lord, the sound of my call; have pity on me, and answer me.

Of you my heart speaks; you my glance seeks.

*Psalm 27:1, 4, 7-8



whether in town or not!

Exercise Your "Will Power"

Express your love and concern for your parish. Remember Mother Cabrini Church & leave a legacy when making your estate plans.

Check with your attorney who will assist you with composing your will and for proper wording.

Alleluia!

Celebrating the 50 Days of Easter!

Lenten Appeal Update...
208 have...
682 are still contemplating...

Yes, it's true. . . 208 Cabrini Parish Households have contributed to the '17 Bishop's Appeal. We are eagerly awaiting to hear from the remaining 682 Cabrini Parish Households to help us meet our fiscal stewardship to the Harrisburg Diocese. The good news thus far is as follows (as of May 23, '17):

- 14 new gifts received, totaling \$1,840, since the last report;
- Total received to date: \$22,665, 62.6% of goal (\$22,665/\$36,200;
- 208 Cabrini Households participating or

23.4%

of Parish (208/890);

- Average gift stands at \$109.96;
- Awaiting response from **682** or **76%** of the parish's households;
- \$13,535 is needed to meet our goal.

Special thanks and blessings to the wonderful "Gang of 208" who have brought us to almost two-thirds of our goal amount. "Gang of 682," help us wrap up the appeal with your contribution to the final third of our goal amount!?!? I hope I hear from you!?!

Updated Appeal reports are published bi-weekly.

Large, small or in the middle, <u>every</u> Cabrini Household's participation and gift is critical to meeting our collective Stewardship responsibility to the Diocese!

Fr. Martin

Our Break the Bank is Holding



Come try your luck to *Break the Bank*. \$1,199 in cash is waiting for you! By picking the "lucky key", some lucky

winner always unlocks the bank vault. It could be **you!** Doors open Monday nights at 4:30PM and games begin at 6:15PM. Our snack bar is open for your enjoyment. Bingo proceeds are an important part of our parish's income budget.

Last Call for our Annual Parish Picnic June Lottery Calendars...



Lucky numbers will begin this Thursday, June 1st so calendars will only be available until Wednesday of this week. Come to the parish office to purchase your lucky calendar!

Father's Day Mass Remembrance Cards

are available in the vestibule of the church. Please make your returns to the parish office no later than NOON this Friday, June 2nd. PLEASE PRINT your information on the return envelope. Due to a bulletin printing deadline, returns made after the



deadline will be included in the Father's Day Novena of Masses but not listed in the insert for the June 18th (Father's Day) bulletin.

Mish

PICNIC 2017 WISH LIST:

Please help us reduce some of our June Picnic expenses. Donations of a specific item will help us to defray our overall picnic expenses. Anyone able to

donate that particular item can drop it off at the Parish Office during regular business hours. Thank you, in advance, for your continued support. May items are: Pepsi, Diet Pepsi, Mountain Dew, Ice Tea and Bottled Water.

Because of the great response of volunteer workers, there will be no food prep for our parish picnic this



coming week. Food prep will resume on Wednesday, June 7th at 9AM.

Come join the FUN at the Cabrini Shedé on the corner of Webster and Cherry Streets.

Fr. Martin

MOTHER CABRINI PICNIC NEWS 2017

MOTHER CABRINI PARISH PICNIC

beginning Friday, June 16th from 5 PM to 10 PM; Saturday, June 17th from 3 PM to 10 PM; and Sunday, June 18th from 2PM to 10 PM. The picnic is being held at the RCA picnic grounds in Ranshaw, PA, rain or shine. There will be a variety of homemade and delicious foods, refreshments, games, prizes, music, etc.

PRIZES GALORE!!! Spring is in the air and the time to think of our Father's Day Picnic. Once again, we are asking parishioners, families, friends, and parish groups/organizations to get their ideas together and fill a basket or container with some great stuff and have it ready for our "Prizes Galore" stand under the "Big Tent." Get your thinking caps on and make all prizes "appealing and special." This is a great opportunity for parishioners who are unable to work at the picnic to do their share. "Prizes Galore" is the most profitable stand at the picnic, with no expense to the parish - but we need your help.

OUR LOTTERY TREE has been a success in the past years and so we are asking for your help, once again, to donate several instant lottery tickets (UNUSED) which will be placed on a Seasonal Decoration. Chances will then be sold to win this decorated item filled with all the lottery tickets.

ATTENTION, MEN OF THE PARISH!!! We will be needing help in setting up at the RCA Grounds in Ranshaw. We need your muscles and trucks to make the setting up go easier and faster. We will start setting up Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, June 14th, 15th and 16th at 9:00 AM each day. **PLEASE LEND A HAND!** Those volunteers with trucks should report to the Mother Cabrini Shed on Webster Street to transport the many items to the picnic grounds. Those without trucks should report directly to the picnic grounds. Volunteers are also being requested for the dismantling of the picnic grounds on Monday, June 19th at 9:00 AM. Trucks and muscles are needed on that day.



Kudos to our 2017 Graduates

Congratulations to all our Cabrini Graduates from Kindergarten, 8th Grade, High School and College. We're proud of your achievements and wish you a bright and promising future! You make our parish family proud!

Mother Cabrini Memorial

In Memory of Joev Hager \$10 by Rose Marie Kopyscianski

In Memory of William "Hine" Bradley \$10 by Tony and Barb Deromedi



Mother Cabrini Parish expresses gratitude to those families who, throughout the year, suggest and encourage memorials to the parish in memory of their loved ones.

Knights of Columbus Mass

There will be a Memorial Mass for all the Deceased Members of the Knights of Columbus and Cardinal Mindszenty Assembly this Sunday, May 28th at 11AM. Everyone is invited to attend this Mass.

A MEMORIAL DAY PRAYER. . .



As we remember those who have made the ultimate sacrifice for the freedoms we enjoy every day, we think MEMORIAL of how they have followed in the footsteps of your son, our Savior, Jesus

Christ. Please hold our servicemen and women in your strong arms. Cover them with your sheltering grace and your presence as they stand in the gap for our protection. We also remember the families of our troops. We ask for your unique blessings to fill their homes, and we pray your peace, provision, and strength will fill their lives. May the members of our armed forces be supplied with courage to face each day and may they trust in the Lord's mighty power to accomplish each task. Let our military brothers and sisters feel our love and support. In the name of Jesus. Amen.

Circle the dates for our Parish Picnic!

Friday, Saturday and Sunday

June 16th, 17th & 18th

Alleluia!

Remembrance Opportunities
For Your Loved Ones...

The parish has a wonderful array of remembrance opportunities for both, the living and deceased. You may honor your loved one's memory or celebration of a special occasion, like a birthday or an anniversary by offering the flowers by the tabernacle, the candles used at Mass, the bread and wine offered at Mass, the Sanctuary candle, the church bells, etc. What a meaningful way to honor them on their special date! Reserve dates are filling up quickly so call the parish office to make your reservation.



A BIG THANK YOU to

the between 25 - 30 volunteers (men, women and children!) who showed up at the four parish

cemeteries this past Monday to place flags on our veterans' graves. Old flags were removed and over 1,500 new flags were put in place. Folks, you did a tremendous job in honoring our nation's heroes. Special thanks to our local Knights of Columbus, Council #458 who helped coordinate the effort. Thank You! God bless you! God bless America! Fr. Martin

Wear something RED to the Masses next Sunday at the Pentecost Sunday Masses June 3/4. Pentecost marks the descent of the Holy Spirit on the disciples in tongues of fire and it is also considered the "birthday" of the Church. Let's create an "ocean of flames" at our Pentecost Masses!

Please Pray For the Sick, especially, Ann Barber, Trent and Traigh Clayton, Betty Pandie, Donna Rhoades, Nicky Wideman, Laura Wideman, Michael Wideman, Eddie Wideman, Catherine Pultynovich, Justin Wachter, Craig Fetterman, Bob Hauer, Eunice Kanaskie, George Klemick, "Cioci Edna" Sierpina,

Cassondra Senoski, Lucy Surak, Bob O'Neill, Kenneth Kolovich, Austin Zimmerman, Lorraine McAnnaney, Mason Barvitskie, Robert Stoud II, Cynthia Wasielewski, Jeanette Verano, Lauri Mendicin, Mary McCord, Terri Zarick, Rhonda Eckman, Bill & CeCie Adams, Chet Milbrand, Kirsten Huffnagle, Uncle John Kobos, Kelly Hoy, Dolores Scopelliti, Lillian Stark, Jack Senoski, Mark Senoski, Candida Davis, Kim Shepard, Theresa Knarr, Tony Varano, Sr., Phyllis Barrett, Barbara Verano, Anthony Ostroski, Kathy Messimer, Vincent Varano and Cynthia Washleski (Shamokin) and Walter Habowski

SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER May 28, 2017

First Reading: Acts 1:12-14

After Jesus ascended into heaven, the eleven apostles returned to Jerusalem and prayed in the upstairs room. With them were some women and Mary, the mother of Jesus

Second Reading: 1 Peter 4:13-16

Christians are exhorted to rejoice in suffering because through suffering, they share in the life of Christ.

Gospel: John 17:1-11a

This is a continuation of Jesus' prayer at the Last Supper. He tells the Father that he has made his name known, that he has finished the work his Father has given him, and that he wishes now to share in the glory at his side.

MASS AT ALL SAINTS CEMETERY:

All Saints Cemetery will host its annual Memorial Day Mass this Monday May 29th 2017 at 10:30AM (weather permitting). Mass will be celebrated on the grounds of the cemetery adjacent to the office. For your comfort please bring a lawn chair.



CASINO BUS TRIP: Divine Redeemer Parish is sponsoring a Bus Trip to Sands Casino, Bethlehem, PA on Sunday, July 23, 2017. Cost of the trip is \$22.00. For more information, please call Janice Kozlowski at 570-339-2579. Proceeds will benefit Divine Redeemer Parish.

Please Pray for Our Troops and Their Families

